COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, June 12, 2006

QUESTION 9

QUESTION: Cllr. Derek Keating

To ask the Manager to report on what I requested and that was agreed at the Council Meeting on 8th May 2006, that he would initiate the process to bring forward the Report on Health Issues associated with buildings being closely situated to overhead power lines. Many other countries are already exercising prudence avoidance principles by ensuring that there is a minimum distance of 90 metres between buildings and overhead power lines. It is desirable to have the Local Authority, Developers and the ESB engage on this matter and begin the process of putting such power lines underground in the interest of Health and Safety. In addition to these required retrospective works, future planning permissions should include conditions requiring that nearby overhead power lines must be rerouted underground? 

REPLY:
This matter is being researched at present.  Given the nature of the issue and reference in the question to practice in other countries, it is necessary to consult with the relevant authorities on the matter in the first instance.  In the meantime the World Health Organisation’s website gives information with regard to this matter and the question of addressing any associated health issues through the International Electromagnetic Fields Project where any health consequence needs can be identified and appropriate mitigation steps taken if deemed necessary.
http://www.who.int/mediacentre/factsheets/fs205/en/
